


Please mark your calendars 
to join us for Mass, events & 

activities throughout the 
year!  

 

  Rosary — Thursday, July 20, 2023, at 7:00pm 
  Parish Picnic—August 13, 2023 | 12:00pm —2:00pm 
  Presentation on the Eucharist—October 15th at 6:00pm       
                                                                       (in the church) 

 
Memories 

 WJW-TV used to broadcast a Mass every Sunday 
morning -- Mass for Shut Ins.  I was a student at St. 
Leo’s when our class was asked to send representatives 
to the WJW-TV studio early on Sunday morning.  Not 
many students were willing to get up that early, but the 
few of us that did not only got to be part of the 
“congregation” for the televised Mass, but we got a 
tour of the studio where local programs like Franz the 
Toymaker were filmed. 

  
SHARE YOUR MEMORIES WITH US! You can submit 
them to nzola@leothegreat.org or write it down on a piece of 
paper and turn it in to the Rectory Office. We also welcome 
photos throughout the year of the people and events taking 
place. Send them to photos@leothegreat.org  

   
 

T-Shirts: Orders are being taken now 
through July 23rd.  Adult T-Shirts are $15.00 
each. Youth sizes are  available at 
$12.00. Proceeds will benefit the charities 
supported by our parish.  Place order at the 
rectory office or  complete the form on the 
left, place in an envelope with payment and 
drop in the collection basket. 

July 16, 2023  |  15th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

St. Vincent de Paul  
Please help the St. Vincent de Paul Outreach 
Organization help others. Through the work of the SVDP 
Outreach, assistance is provided to individuals and 
families throughout the year. The need continues to 
grow. Help us by donating in the Poor Boxes or you can 
also put your donations in an envelope marked “SVDP” 
and put it in the collection basket or drop it off at the 
Rectory Office. We thank you for your support.  

           Anniversary T-Shirt Order Slip 
    

Name:____________________________________ 

Phone:___________________________________ 

Size(s):___________________________________ 

An excerpt from 50 years ago: 

Pro Life Meeting 
The Pro-life group will be meeting on Wednesday July 
19, 2023 at 1:00 pm in the Parish Center. This month 
we will be looking at the upcoming August election and 
its importance to life issues. If there is time, we will 
continue studying the United Nations Universal 
Declaration of Human Rights. 

ALL ARE WELCOME & ENCOURAGED TO JOIN! 
If you have any questions about the group, the meeting or 
its content, please contact either Dennis Badar at 216-398
-2830 or Chris Rath at 216-741-1536.Because our 
country remains under constant attack from evil, we ask 
all to continue praying to St. Michael the Archangel, as 
often as you can. He can help us defeat the enemy. 

St. Michael the Archangel, defend us in battle. Be our 
protection against the wickedness and snares of the 

devil. May God rebuke them, we humbly pray, and cast 
into Hell Satan and all the evil spirits who prowl about 

the world seeking the ruin of souls. Amen. 

Parishioner Photos—In conjunction with the 75th 
anniversary of the parish, a photographer will be 
available in the vestibule after each of the Masses the 
weekends of July 29th & 30th and September 9th & 
10th.  This is an opportunity for you and your family to 
be part of the memories for this year and future 
years.  No advance registration required.   
Refreshments will be available.   

mailto:______________________@leothegreat.com
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Please Remember in Your 

Sunday Is 55:10-11/Ps 65:1, 11, 12-13, 14 (Luke 8:8)/Rom 
8:18-23/Mt 13:1-23 or 13:1-9  

Monday Ex 1:8-14, 22/Ps 124:1b-3, 4-6, 7-8/Mt 10:34—11:1  

Tuesday Ex 2:1-15a/Ps 69:3, 14, 30-31, 33-34/Mt 11:20-2  

Wednesday Ex 3:1-6, 9-12/Ps 103:1b-2, 3-4, 6-7/Mt 11:25-27  

Thursday Ex 3:13-20/Ps 105:1 and 5, 8-9, 24-25, 26-27/Mt 
11:28-30  

Friday Ex 11:10—12:14/Ps 116:12-13, 15 and 16bc, 17-18/
Mt 12:1-8  

Saturday Sg 3:1-4b or 2 Cor 5:14-17/Ps 63:2, 3-4, 5-6, 8-9/Jn 
20:1-2, 11-18  

         Sanctuary Candle Intention 
     July 16th—July 30th 

 
 

             Dennis Dina 
 

             “Gone fishing with the Lord” 
 

                                        Love,  
         Mary 

 

Mary Niec, Alivia Kobal, Glenn “Joe” Hess, Gary 
LaBuda, Jeanette Klaehn, Amelia Rebello, Irma Zappitelli, 
Don Donelon, Larry Kuznik, John Sofcheck, Ireneo 
(Ernie) Santiago, Gary Skelley, Virgina Soflkancs, Evelyn 
Bastian, Mary Lou Neuendorf, Joseph Bublavy, Anna 
Mendoza, Marianne Kucinski-Powers, Edith Lysyj,  John 
Geiger, Rosie Colucci, Buzzy Miano, Judy Bruzshinsky, 
Carol Broze, Stan Wasacz, Doug Kiesel, Marcia Bailey, 
Jim Tisch, MaryLou Durfee, Chris Grdosic, Kathy 
Svoboda, Matt Pauloski, Kelley, Tootie, Megan Arena, 
Lena Sunyak, Chuck Pacanovsky, Theresa Truxall, Susan 
Fenski, Antoinette Jakosh, Rose Arlia, Liz Woisnet, Betty 
Popow, R.Rosario, Margarita Quinones, Allen Phillips, 
Ruth Bublavy, John O’Malley, Kenneth Lees, Tina 
Sunday, Karen Horvath, Jesse Kazimer, William Wollard,  
Claudia Wollard, Carol Rucinski, Joe Deranek, Ben 
Wheelock, Janice Smith, Lesley Uffman, Dorothy 
Pazdernik, Sandie Stefanchik, Jordan Sierra Lionberger, 
Dottie Barr, Joe Barr, Brett Stewart, Allison Dusenbury, 
Mary Ann Perry, Mary Ann Corlett, Nancy Dighero, 
Shawn Calvey, Gloria Madonia, Sharon Rock and 
Anthony Bozek. 

                             Rosary 
Please join us for the recitation of the Rosary at the Marian 
Shrine on Thursday, July 20th at 7:00p.m. There is 
limited bench seating so feel free to bring a comfortable 

chair.  In the event of inclement weather, the Rosary will be 
said in the church (please enter through the doors closest to 

the rectory).  If you are not familiar with the rosary, we will 
provide everything you need so that you can participate.  

 Mass Intentions  
Monday, July 17th— Weekday 
 8:30am  +Carmen Crea (Family) 
Tuesday, July 18th— Weekday 
      8:30am     Special Intention for Joan Krakora (Joan Krakora)   
Wednesday, July 19th—Weekday 
      8:30am   +Rosemary Link (Linda Valencic)  
Friday,  July 21st—Weekday 
      8:30am     Celebrant’s Choice 
Saturday, July 22nd—St. Mary Magdalene 
      4:00pm   +Jason Shores (Jim & Georgia Shores) 
Sunday, July 23rd— 16th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
      8:00am     People of the Parish 
    11:00am   +Zofia Gorski and +Christina Voloshina (Daughter & Family)
         

 
Readings for the Week 

First Reading: Isaiah 55:10-11 

Because the Israelites were exiled in the land of Babylon, the 
assuring words that God had previously spoken to them now 
seemed empty. In today’s passage, the prophet Isaiah will use an 
image from nature to describe how God’s word always bears fruit 
and comes true no matter how unlikely it may seem.   

 

Second Reading: Romans 8:18-23 

As we continue reading from the eighth letter of Paul’s letter to 
the Romans, he tells us that sin affected not only human beings 
but also creation, and the coming of Christ had a healing effect 
on both. It is evident that Paul is not pessimistic about this 
world. 

Since there is no Mass here at St. Leo’s on Thursdays you can attend 
Mass at one of our other local parishes; St. Charles (7am), St. Barbara 
(7:30am), St. Francis de Sales (8:45am) or Mary Queen of Peace (8am). 

Jeffrey Stutzman 

St. Thomas More 

Brooklyn, Year 2 

 

Every week we pray for  
those discerning a vocation 
in religious life. Pray that 
they may continue to 
persevere and that others 
may respond to God’s call. 
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“...my word shall not return to me void, but shall do my will, achieving the end for which I sent it.” — Isaiah 55:11  

Everyday Stewardship 
“ What’s planted in your Heart ”  

By: Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS 
 Over the years I have wasted a lot: a lot of money, a lot of 
time, and a lot of talent. Sometimes I didn't realize I was 
wasting these things but, after reflection, I realized I could 
have done more and accomplished much greater things. Of 
course, I think that is part of our imperfect humanity. It truly is 
easier for us to waste our gifts than grow them into something 
more.  
 The parable of the sower speaks about the word of God 
that gets planted in our hearts. If the soil of our heart is rich, 
than the word will grow and change us. If that soil is rocky or 
full of weeds, the word will lie there without any impact, 
bearing no fruit.  
 This parable can be applied to living a stewardship way of 
life as well. As sowers, we have been given the seeds of our 
time, talent, and treasure. We have a choice of where to plant 
these gifts. As good everyday stewards, we are called to plant 
them wisely and prudently. Oftentimes it is not enough to 
simply give away what we have. We need to discern the best 
places to sow these gifts so the maximum harvest can grow. 
This takes prayer, reflection, and study. Without a solid 
discernment process, we can find ourselves sowing seeds 
endlessly without much to show for it. But joyful is the person 
who has used one's gifts wisely, for the bounty of the harvest is 
great.   

A Deeper Understanding of Scripture  
       It’s not uncommon to hear people complain that we Catholics often fail in 
communicating our faith. Fair enough. We can and should improve there. But it’s 
interesting to notice that Jesus himself was implicitly accused by his disciples of a 
similar failure. This week in Matthew’s gospel they are perplexed that he speaks to the 
crowds in ambiguous parables. The Lord’s riddles leave many people more confused 
than before. He responds by pointing out that his parables have an intentional dual 
purpose: to hide (for some) and to reveal (for others) his Gospel: “Because knowledge 
of the mysteries of the kingdom of heaven has been granted to you, but to them it has 
not been granted” (Matthew 13:11). Is Jesus being unnecessarily difficult, obscurantist, 
or, worse, elitist? No. We have to remember that all the treasures of wisdom and 
knowledge lie hidden in him (c.f., Col. 2:3). He is the word of God from heaven to be 
planted in the earth of our humanity to bear great fruit. However, like a lover delicately 
pursuing his beloved, we’re dealing with a relationship, not new data. When we aren’t 
willing to personally accept Jesus into our lives, the “info” of the Gospel will simply 
not make sense to us. It’ll seem bizarre, esoteric, or like incoherent religious-speak. But 
when we are willing to accept Jesus into our lives, everything else starts to make sense. 
When others don’t understand the Church or the Lord, let’s be patient. Love is patient. 
Sometimes it has to hide before it is revealed.  — Father John Muir ©LPI 

MARY MAGDALENE  
Question: July 22 is the feast of Mary Magdalene. I’ve heard a lot of stories about her, but who was she really?  

 

Answer: Mary Magdalene has been the subject of speculation and scholarship over the last 2,000 years. Mary Magdalene makes 

her first named appearance in Luke 8:2. She is one of several women following Jesus. Luke specifically mentions that Mary had 
previously been delivered from demonic possession. Whatever her life looked like before she met Jesus, it wasn’t good! Because of 
this association with being a repentant sinner, Mary Magdalene has been associated with other similar stories in the Gospel, such as 
the woman caught in adultery or the woman who bathes Jesus’ feet with her tears. Mary Magdalene shows up again by name at the 
end of the Gospels, when she stands with the Blessed Virgin Mary at the foot of the Cross. Mary is also present in the garden of the 
resurrection. She is one of the woman who goes to bring spices to Jesus’ tomb, where they find the stone rolled away. Mary stays in 
the garden weeping, believing his body has been stolen. Jesus approaches her and calls her by name, and she becomes the first 
witness to the resurrection! While many of the details of Mary Magdalene’s life have been lost to time, she is an example of 
powerful conversion, deep faith, and intimate love for Christ.     

Practicing Catholic  
“Soil Conditions”  
By: Colleen Dorman  

 I am a hopeless gardener. I never met a plant I couldn’t 
swiftly kill with good intentions and poor understanding of 
soil conditions. Because really, it’s all about the soil 
conditions — at least, that’s what Google tells me when I 
helplessly search phrases like “Why aren’t any of my seeds 
sprouting? Please, I tried so hard.” I can never seem to 
match the right type of soil offering the right type of 
drainage and texture with the right plant.  
 I can’t understand why it’s not enough to bury the seed 
in whatever ground is available, sprinkle some water and 
ask it, very nicely, to grow. This is also a quality that makes 
me a poor evangelist to people who do not share my beliefs. 
How many times have I encountered a friend or loved one 
who left the faith, and I tried to coax them back by hurling 
Catechism passages in their direction, offering advice  
 I sow these seeds of witness and bang my fists in 
frustration that they rot where I plant them, never realizing 
that it’s all about the soil. It is Christ, and Christ alone, who 
works within the heart. It is Christ who is the sower of the 
seed, not me. When I leave him out of the equation, when I 
fail to offer the Person and instead only offer the teaching, I 
can anticipate that any witness I have to offer will rot where 
it is planted just as sure as a tulip bulb in a bed of clay.  
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Have you recently lost a loved one—a spouse, sibling, a 
parent, other relative or a close friend? Join the St. Leo 
the Great Bereavement Sharing Group. We are a group 
who have a common bond—the loss of someone close to 
us. All are welcome to come and share with us on the 
first Wednesday of every month at 2:00 PM in the 
Parish Center. We meet for about an hour and share our 
feelings and memories of our loved ones.  

Feel free to join us—no reservations needed! 
THERE WILL BE NO MEETINGS in the months of 

June, July & August. 
 

If you have any questions, 
contact Joan Berigan at 216-661-1006 or by  

email: jberigan@leothegreat.org. 

From the Pastor’s Desk 
Dear Parishioners,  
 I am writing this column from Wheeling, West Virginia where 
I am attending a Priest Conference at Oglebay Park, a very large 
and beautiful resort just a couple of hours from Cleveland. There 
are several priests here from the Cleveland Diocese so it was nice to 
run into them after I arrived. The Church encourages its clergy to 
take advantage of opportunities for continuing education, and I am 
happy to do so as I love to learn more about our Catholic faith. In 
last week’s column I mentioned Dr. Scott Hahn, one of the 
presenters who has written numerous books based especially upon 
his knowledge of Sacred Scripture. He continues to inspire and to 
motivate us to spread the Word of God with joy and hope. I just 
listened to a talk by Dr. John Bergsma who spoke on the Gospel of 
Matthew. Now I have studied Matthew’s gospel in the seminary 
and throughout my 37 years as a priest, but I continue to learn more 
about him even now and for that I am grateful. For example, I did 
not know there were actually 3 pairs of brothers who were apostles: 
Peter & his brother Andrew, John and his brother James (the 
Greater) and to my surprise, Matthew (or “Levi”…Jesus likely gave 
him the new name of Matthew) and his likely brother James (the 
Lesser). Matthew was somewhat of the “black sheep” of his family 
because he was a tax collector. Dr. Bergsma explained that we still 
don’t quite grasp what that meant to the Jews of his time. He would 
have been looked upon then as we look upon drug dealers today. 
He worked for the Roman Occupation and so against his own 
people, the Jews. But Jesus called him to repentance and to 
apostleship, and he responded. There’s always so much to learn 
about scripture and about every other aspect of our Catholic faith 
and it always brings me joy to know something I didn’t know 
before. And we learned much more about Matthew & his gospel 
besides. So I hope to continue to share with you what has been 
shared with me during these times of continued education. I will be 
back to celebrate Mass with you this weekend.  
 We also heard from one of the co-founders of a popular (THE 
most popular) Catholic app called “Hallow.” It’s a free app (though 
there is a paid version for those who are interested) which you can 
download to your iPhone or Android phone. It is an app that is 
designed to simply help people to pray. And it is specifically 
Catholic (though of course can be used by anyone who wishes to 
pray more). It’s great to meet the creators & designers of these apps 
in person and to hear the story of how they became inspired to start 
such an app and how it has been a journey of faith for them as they 
responded to God’s call to really be part of the evangelization 
ministry today, not unlike St. Matthew. We have no idea how much 
money, time and effort goes into something that may seem so 
simple and effortless to us. But people have invested so much into 
something like a simple app that helps people to pray. I have used 
this app and continue to use it to this day. It even features people 
like Dr. Scott Hahn whom I mentioned earlier as he guides people 
in prayer. It also includes people I’ve spoken of or whom you may 
have heard of like Bishop Robert Barron and Father Mike Schmitz, 
both of whom are well known evangelists in our country. So may I 
suggest you download the app & see how it can help you to pray 
better and more often, for the Scripture says that we should pray 
always with grateful hearts, especially in times of struggle and 
hardship. 
 I hope that you are enjoying these summer days and taking 
advantage of the opportunity to rest and recreate. But let us remain 
faithful to prayer, especially with each other at Mass.  

Do your loved ones know what your wishes are for 
your funeral Mass? Have you thought about the    
readings you’d like to have at your funeral Mass? If 
so, contact Joan Berigan at the rectory (216-661-1006) 
or jberigan@leothegreat.org for help in pre-planning 
your funeral Mass. 

HOW YOU CAN CONTINUE TO SUPPORT US  
WITH YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS  

 
We are grateful that so many of you have continued to 
contribute. Here are a few ways to help you with your 
contributions: 

 

1) Mail your contribution envelope(s) to us, either for 
the week or the month. (St. Leo the Great, 4940 
Broadview Rd., Cleveland, OH 44109) 

 

2) Drop your contribution envelope(s) in the mail slot 
of the rectory office door. 

 

3) Online Giving is available here at St. Leo the Great. 
Look for this icon on our website www.leothegreat.org 
to sign up. It’s incredibly easy and you have many 
options: weekly, monthly or one-time contributions, 
the ability to use a checking/savings account direct 
withdrawal (you just need your account and routing 
numbers) or you can use a debit or credit card (Visa, 
MasterCard, American Express or Discover). It is 
simple and secure. 

 

If you have any questions or need help, call the  parish 
office at 216-661-1006 and we will gladly assist you. 



Thank you for you continued generosity 

and support of St. Leo the Great Parish! 

 Upcoming Bus Trips 

                                                                            
 

 
 

. 

RIVERS CASINO | Pittsburgh, PA 
Wednesday, August 16, 2023 
$48.00 per person  
$20 slot play $5 food credit 
Deadline:  Monday, July 17th!!! 

 
AMISH COUNTRY 
Annual Fall Shopping 
Monday, September 11, 2023 
Lunch at Berlin Farmstead (included) 
$80 per person 
Deadline: Monday, August 21st!!! 

 
 
SENECA NIAGARA (overnight stay) 
Thursday, October 12th, 2023  
Casino Bonus $35 slot play $15 food credit 
 
SENECA ALLEGANY 
Friday, October 13th, 2023 
Casino Bonus $25 slot play 
Deadline: Friday, September 1st!!! 

 
                            Cost: $287.00 per person-single occupancy 
                                     $196.00 per person-double occupancy 
                                     $188.00 per person-triple occupancy 

For reservations or  
questions contact 
Sandy Diaddario  
at 216-926-3123 
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Sun. Envelope $ 7,482.75 6,053.00 

WeShare $ 2,300.00 1,985.00 

Total $ 9,782.75 8,038.00 

SVDP $ 225.00 5.00 

WeShare $ 120.00 120.00 

Total $ 345.00 125.00 

Cap. Improv $ 617.00 788.00 

WeShare $ 180.00 25.00 

Total $ 797.00 813.00 

The Great Sweepstakes 

For more information and to download the Hallow app that Fr. 
Jim speaks of in this week’s Pastor’s Column simply scan the 
QR Code above with your camera to be directed to the Hallow 
website. It truly offers so many great and useful tools to both 
encourage and strengthen our daily prayer life. 

              July 3rd        July 10th 
  Caryn Vazzana      Andy Chopka 

 
                    Independence Day 

Barb Craighead 

 Gift Cards  |  Deal of the Week 
               

                   Buy 1 $25 IHOP Gift Card  
                  Get 1 $10 Papa John’s Gift Card             

FREE 

Stop by the Rectory Office and ask us about our deals! 

The Holy Land Shepherds   
       The carving of the Olive Wood Tree has been 
inherited since the time of our Lord, Jesus Christ. It 
was passed down from father to son for many 
generations including our family. More than 80% of 
the Christian community income comes from tourism 
and the olive wood trade. However, due to the ongoing 
difficult circumstances and the tremendous decrease in 
tourism the Christian community has suffered many 
hardships that led many Christian Families to leave 
their homes in search of work and safety. 
       Our mission is to support and strengthen the 
presence of Christianity in the Holy Land by selling 
their beautiful olive wood artifacts here in the United 
States. We have been blessed and grateful to have had 
the opportunity to travel to different parishes all around 
the United States for the past 15 years to represent 
these less fortunate Christians. We are happy to 
announce that we will be visiting your parish on 
August 5th & 6th   . 
       We encourage you to look over their beautiful 
hand carved items. We value your support. We will be 
accepting cash credit cards & checks. 
       May God bless you & keep you safe.  

   
                    The Holy Land Shepherds. 
                     www.theholylandshop.com 
                     (810) 394-5291  

       

Father’s Day $ 1,334.00 

Peter’s Pence $    330.00 

June Totals 

July 2nd July 9th 



Have you moved into the area recently or joined us for Mass and would like 
to register with our Parish family? Please stop by the rectory office or give us 

a call at 216-661-1006. You can always visit our website as well at 
leothegreat.org  for  more information. We look so forward to meeting you! 

ST. LEO THE GREAT  - CLEVELAND, OHIO 

Place a          next to ALL that apply! 

 
Thank you for your help in this effort that is being made to better serve the parishioners of St. Leo the Great! 

Family Name 
(i.e. SMITH, John & Jane) 

  

 

Address  

Phone Number  

Email Address 
(for office use only—will 
not be included in guide 

book) 

 

Now is the time to update your information for our parish database and the 2024 Guide Book!!! 
Please fill out the form below and return it to the rectory office or place it in the collection basket.  

You may also fill out this information online at leothegreat.org! Please call the rectory office at  
216.661.1006 or email Nina at ncapone@leothegreat.org with any questions. Thank you. 

THIS WILL BE THE LAST WEEK THAT THIS FORM WILL BE IN THE BULLETIN!  
PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM OR SUBMIT ONLINE BY JULY 23, 2023!!! 

  Please Include ALL of the above  
information in the 2024 Guide Book 

Update your system with the above  
information as it is most current 

 

  Do Not Include my Address Update the Rectory Database but  
DO NOT submit to 2024 Guide Book 

 

  Do Not Include my Phone Number   


